
“Pupils’ personal development, behaviour and welfare is OUTSTANDING” (Ofsted, 2019) 

 Headteacher’s Notices 

Year 6 Statutory Assessments—’WELL DONE, YEAR 6!’ 

I want to begin this week’s newsletter by paying tribute to our outstanding Year 6 children! 

Throughout this week, the children in Year 6 have been completing their end of Key Stage 2       

statutory assessments in English: Spelling, Punctuation and Grammar, English: Reading, Arithmetic 

and Mathematical Reasoning.  

‘SATs Week’ is a busy week in school, with the number of assessments to be completed potentially 

placing pressure on children and staff. However, this week has gone extremely smoothly and 

school has been full of positivity and ‘good vibes’, with the children in Year 6 demonstrating the 

very best of Stanley Crook Primary School in their positive behaviours, ‘can do’ attitudes and team 

work—supporting each other with selfless encouragement and determination.  

There has been much publicised in the news and on social media this week regarding Year 6 SATs and the pressure that 

these assessments place on children in Year 6. It is a great credit to our Year 6 children that each of them have               

approached the tests in a calm, focused and determined way—free from worry and stress.  

The fact that this week has been so positive is not only a result of the attitudes of our Year 6 

children. This also clearly reflects the wider ethos of Stanley Crook Primary School and the 

dedication and commitment of Miss Williams, Miss Rowcroft and my incredible team of staff 

across school in establishing a positive, calm, nurturing, safe, supportive and encouraging 

learning environment, where each child is able to thrive and achieve their potential, free 

from a fear of failure and free from unnecessary pressure or expectation.  

I would like to thank my outstanding staff team for their continued efforts in school and for 

continuing to provide a positive and nurturing learning environment for the children so that 

school is a fun place to learn and be with friends!  

To celebrate their achievements this week, children in Year 6 have enjoyed their much              

anticipated SATs Party this afternoon, with party food and Dominos Pizza!  

Well done, Year 6—be proud!  

Key Stage 1 (Year 2) Statutory Assessment 

Next week, children in Year 2 will complete their statutory assessments with Mrs Martin and Mrs Shields. This cohort of       

children have all worked extremely well this year and I am entirely confident that each will achieve the excellent results, 

which they all so thoroughly deserve.  

These assessments are completed in Team Dahl as part of normal classroom practice. Mrs Martin and Mrs Shields promote 

these assessments as ‘special work for Mr Christie’, with the children always rising to the challenge! In fact, during the     

assessments, the children remain unaware that they are doing ’tests’ at all - which, for children this age, is exactly how it 

should be!  

National Numeracy Day 2023 (Reminder) 

This year’s National Numeracy Day takes place on Wednesday 17th May. The theme of this year’s event is ‘Building brighter 

futures through confidence with numbers’ and in school children will be participating in a range of fun maths learning        

activities, including a virtual live lesson hosted by maths teacher, tv presenter and National Numeracy ambassador, Bobby 

Seagull.  

National Numeracy also offer a free family maths toolkit, which is full of fun activities and ideas to help families enjoy maths 

together. This toolkit can be downloaded here: Free Family Maths Toolkit | Resources For Schools, Parents & Carers  

End of Year FUN DAY  

This year, as a reward for all of their hard work—and to celebrate the achievements of all children in school—a special 

‘FUN DAY’ event is being planned for Friday 14th July. More information will follow next week. 

Thank you for your continued support.  

Mr D Christie—Headteacher 
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For the most up to date information about what is going on in our school including dates for your 

diaries, parental information and school performance information, please visit our website at: 

https://www.stanleycrook.durham.sch.uk 

Please scan your smartphone device over the QR code to be taken straight to our school website! 

https://www.nationalnumeracy.org.uk/helping-children-maths/family-maths-toolkit


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to all of our pupils for their outstanding effort and hard work in our school! 

‘Together Everyone Achieves More’ 

Weekly T.E.A.M.   

  Attendance Champions 

Team Donaldson 91.3% 

Team Dahl 98.7% 

Team Cowell 100% 

Team Walliams 92.8% 

Team Morpurgo 97.5% 

Congratulations to 

TEAM COWELL 

This week’s attendance trophy winners! 

10 Top Tips for Safely Using Smartwatches 

Wearable tech is increasingly big business. More than 170 million smartwatches were sold globally in 2022, for      

example, with Apple biting off the largest chunk of the market (26% - some distance ahead of Samsung, in second 

with 9%). That's partly because they have more than 21,000 apps available for their devices, allowing users to 

customise their smartwatch experience. 

Both Apple and Samsung’s products, of course, lean towards the higher spec end of the market – usually with price 

tags to match. Sourcing a less expensive alternative, however, often also means inferior safety features to protect 

young wearers. That’s just one of the potential hazards highlighted in our guide to smartwatches. In the guide 

you'll find tips on a number of potential risks such as location tracking, causing distractions at school and the danger 

of theft.

 

 

Well done, Year 6—you are all SUPERSTARS! 

Headteacher’s T.E.A.M. of the Week 

This week’s Team of the Week is…. 

TEAM MORPURGO! 

Well done, Team Morpurgo! You have            

collectively enjoyed an excellent week in 

school. The Year 6 children have demonstrated 

outstanding attitudes and behaviours during 

their SATs, and the Year 5 contingent of Team 

Morpurgo have worked exceptionally well on a 

range of project-based learning activities. 

Great work, everyone! 

Mr C 
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